STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 8, 2021

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith. Jamison Hines
was absent.

Avitar returned the signed Reval contract .
The Town of Surry received $11,294.69 from the county ARPA.
The hearing for receiving the ARPA funds will be next Monday November 15, 2021 at 7:00 P.M. T

The Selectmen, Planning board and Conservation Committee will meet together to tour the gravel pit
with the new owner at 9:00 A.M. Saturday November 13, 2021.

The selectmen discussed the town’s tax rate on the DRA website with comparison other towns.
Jay Croteau will contact Bank of America about discontinuing the safety deposit box.

Jay Croteau spoke with Walley Reney about transference of duties to the new auditor.

The selectmen signed payroll.

The selectmen signed and paid bills.

Bruce Smith reported on the meeting with the town clerk about the cemetery lots.

Bruce Smith has not heard from Gary Kinyon about the property transfer to Gunseth.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.

The selectmen reviewed the report from the Wilber’s about the pothole at the entrance to the Farm
Road. They will ask Durwin Clark to look at it.

The selectmen spent quite some time discussing the equalization for the town. Average sale price for
the town was $321,000 with not enough sales to do an adequate analysis. The selectmen signed the
2021 Equalization Municipal Assessment Data Certificate.

Jay Croteau worked on the minutes for the website.
Bruce Smith worked on the Wright transactions for the tax collector.
Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.



